





Means, including SB 83. Wildfire funding mechanisms are in the Revenue cc.. nittee
and will take time to iron out. The transportation package is awaiting ODOT
accountability measures, which is a key element for the package to gain bipartisan
support.

Commissioners Adair has the Area Commission on Transportation (ACT) conference
next Wednesday in Keizer. She said that ODOT needs to be more accountable and
road maintenance should be their top priority.

Responding to Commissioner DeBone, Commissioner Chang said the transportation
package includes no new projects and is focused on operations and maintenance,
so it is unlikely the south county intersection improvement will be completed in the
upcoming year.

Review Bill Tracker Report by Department

Jen Patterson noted that an updated bill tracker report was sent out last evening.
Peter Gutowsky spoke about HB 3499, which pertains to urban renewal plans. If
adopted, these plans could not be approved by the local government through their
elected officials and instead would need to go before voters.

Riggs elaborated on this bill. There is strong opposition from municipalities as it

would make urban renewal very difficult and would also delay projects. Board
position: priority 2 / watch.

It was reported that the Transient Room Tax (TRT) bill HB 3556 is dead.

Lee Randall provided an update on HB 2688, which would have impacts on the Road
and Facilities departments as it impacts the prevailing wage on certain types of
offsite work. Beyond cost, there is administrative ambiguity related to enforcement
by Bureau of Labor and Industries (BOLI) and Randall expressed concerns that this
may drive some of this work out of state. It's currently in Ways and Means and is not
scheduled for an upcoming hearing.

Randall reported that HB 2680 will likely pass, and it relates to large window glazing
installation contractors.

Commissioner Adair reported disappointment that a Bend Airport General
Contractor from outside of the area is failing to pay some of its local subcontractors
for completed work.



Riggs alerted that there will be last-minute notices of hearings moving forward.
Fortunately, much of our Central Oregon delegation is on the Ways and Means
committee.

Responding to Commissioner Adair, the next revenue forecast will be released
around May 15. There will be an opportunity for testimony at the Capital
Construction subcommittee for projects such as the Terrebonne Sanitation District's
$2.5 million request.

Commissioners Adair and Chang recently took place in an AOC Senate floor
opportunity at which Senator David Brock Smith spoke positively about county
government. It was reported that 75% of Oregon's 36 counties are struggling
financially. Commissioner Adair added that SB 916, unemployment for striking
workers, would be impactful to counties who are already struggling financially.

Next Meeting: The next virtual legislative update meeting is scheduled for Friday, April 25
at 8:00 a.m.

Adjourn: Chair DeBone adjourned the meeting at 8:36 a.m.



